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	MINUTES

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BOARD
MARCH 11, 2020 AT 6:00 P.M.

COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
116 FIRST STREET
NEPTUNE BEACH, FLORIDA 32266


	
	Pursuant to proper notice Public Hearing of the Community Development Board for the City of Neptune Beach was held March 11, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers.

	
	

	Attendance
	Board members were in attendance: 
Christopher Goodin, Chair

Bob Frosio, Member

Nia Livingston, Member

Charley Miller, Member

Aaron Evens, Member (arrived at 6:02 pm)
William Randolph, Alternate Member

	

	
	
	

	
	The following staff members were present:

	
	
	Zachary Roth, City Attorney
Kristina Wright, Community Development Director

Piper Turner, Code Compliance Supervisor

	
	

	Call to Order/Roll Call
	Chairperson Goodin called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

	
	

	Minutes
	Made by Livingston, seconded by Randolph.

	
	

	
	MOTION:

TO APPROVE THE FEBRUARY 12, 2020 MINUTES AS SUBMITTED.       

Roll Call Vote:

Ayes:

5- Frosio, Miller, Randolph , Livingston, Goodin
Noes:

   0
MOTION CARRIED



	
	

	
	

	Ex Parte Communication
	Chairperson Goodin asked the members if anyone had any ex parte communication to disclose? No one had anything to disclose. 

	
	

	CDB2020-01
Application for Replat 
1924 Seagate Ave to divide the property into two lots
	CDB20-01Application for a replat as outlined in Chapter 27, Article 3 of the Unified Land Development Code of Neptune Beach for Mr. and Mrs. Cissel for the property currently known as 1924 Seagate Avenue (RE# 177522-0000) The applicants are requesting to replat the existing lot into two (2) equal sized lots in order to build two single family dwellings. 


	
	Zach Roth, City Attorney stated he had provided each member with 

a guideline to ensure the facts of the application are in the record. 

	
	

	
	Kristina Wright, Community Development Director, gave a staff report. The request is to replat an existing property into two lots. The property is currently known as 1924 Seagate Ave and is .74 acre in size. The property is in the R-1 zoning district. This item was continued from the February meeting. 
The R-1 zoning classification requires a minimum lot area of 12,000 sf and a lot width of 100 feet. Each of the proposed lots meet the criteria established within Table 27-229-1.  Narrative from the applicant proposes to remove the existing home prior to constructing two new single-family homes. 

Proposed structures on the plat plan, including garage, are illustrative only. Existing access via the recorded access easement extending from the southeastern side of the property and additional access improvement will be made within the southwestern side of the property. 

The code has some ambiguities such as a lack of definition of what constitutes a private or public road and the definition and standards for an access easement. 

The new lot will be served by public water and a septic tank with approval from the Department of Health. 
The application meets the current requirements of Chapter 27, Article 3 of the Unified Land Development Code. Staff recommends approval of CDB2020-01 Cissel Replat subject to the creation of a boundary survey and the inclusion of dedication language ensuring access to all properties on resulting access easement.

	 
	

	
	Mr. Cissel, property owner, addressed the board. The existing house is over 60 years old. By subdividing the lot and the sale of the new lot would fund the construction of their new home. Access is important to both parties and he has meet with Public Works about getting water to the new lot. The current driveway for 1936 Seagate Ave is not within the easement. 



	
	Chairperson Goodin opened the floor for public comments.

	
	

	
	Lee Kellison, Attorney for Ralph and Janet Boone of 1936 Seagate Ave. stated that the driveway that they use to access their property currently is not within the easement. They are looking for insurances that the construction is no going to affect their property or the septic system. 

	
	

	
	There being no further comments, the public hearing was closed. 

	
	

	
	Kristina Wright, Community Development Director, stated there will be a new ribbon type driveway built for secondary access across the new lot. This new driveway can also be used by the Boones. 


	
	Questions discussion:

Approving the replat does not affect the easement. All this application does is take this property from one piece to two pieces. 

	
	

	
	Made by Frosio, seconded by Evens.

	
	

	
	MOTION: 
	TO RECOMMEND APPROVAL OF CB2020-01 CISSEL REPLAT SUBJECT TO THE CREATION OF A BOUNDARY SURVEY AND THE INCLUSION OF DEDICATION LANGUAGE ENSURING ACCESS TO ALL PROPERTIES ON RESULTING ACCESS EASEMENT.

	
	

	
	Roll Call Vote:

	
	Ayes:
	6-Frosio, Evens, Randolph, Livingston, Miller, Goodin

	
	Noes:                        0

	
	

	
	Motion Carried. 

	
	

	
	Applicate was informed that this application would be forwarded to the City Council’s next regular meeting for their final decision. The applicate should attend that meeting. 

	
	

	Open Discussion:
	Dover, Kohl and Partners will be here April 13 through 17. 

	
	

	Adjournment

The next board meeting is scheduled for May 13, 2020 at 6:00 pm. There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:30  p.m.

                    Chairperson Christopher Goodin 

ATTEST:

    Piper Turner, Board Secretary  



